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From Your Chairs – Jami Harwood & LouAnn Mrotz 

 
Thank you to everyone who felt comfortable enough to join us outside for our 

May outdoor meeting.  It was wonderful to be together with other PALS 

members again.  We hope, as time goes on, more and more of you will come 

back and join us in person.  This month we will have a casual trunk show by 

quilting friends of one of our board members, Cindy Vogel.  Please join us for 

another fun night together! 

As we are heading into another summer season, the typical vacation months 

are in sight.  I know many of you leave our cold state in the winter months for 

warmer climates.  When you go for weeks or months at a time, do you take 

your quilting projects with you, or find new ones when you get there?  I know 

some people take their machines and tools along with them, while others have 

more permanent housing where they have another machine and tools that 

they leave there.  What about summer vacations, maybe a week or two?  Do 

you have a hand sewing project you take along with you?  I haven’t done much 

hand quilting, but I always have a small project bag with a counted cross stitch 

project ready to go. It has my project, pattern, embroidery floss, and a small 

pair of scissors.  That’s all I need to have with me just in case I am ever in one 

place for an unplanned or extended amount of time, for an appointment, or 

waiting in my car during my granddaughter’s dance classes.  It’s always nice to 

have something creative to do and I feel like I’m accomplishing something 

rather than looking at my phone for that length of time. 

Wherever you travel, I hope you take your creativity with you! 

Jami Harwood & LouAnn Mrotz 

 

 

 

 

 

Meeting Cancellation Information 
 

In case of inclement weather, notifications will be sent to WZZM-TV and 

WOOD-TV stations.  If at all possible, an email blast will be sent to 

members who receive their newsletters via email. 

 

 

 

PALS Quilt Guild Meeting 

June 7, 2021 

6:30 pm  

Fellowship Reformed Church 

4200 Apple Ave.  Muskegon  

  

2021 PALS Executive Board 

Chairpersons** 

   Jami Harwood & LouAnn Mrotz  

Co-Chairpersons** 

    Unfilled 

Secretary** 

   Margarete Fochtman 

Treasurer** 

   Suzette Mattson  

Asst. Treasurer 

   Unfilled 

Media** 

   Deb Taylor  

Resources** 

   Vicki Gale 

Committees 

Marketing 

   Marilyn Anderson 

Membership 

   LuAnne Sloop & Niki Studabaker 

Historian 

   Joy Lamphere 

Donation & QOV Quilts 

   Cindy Vogel, Rhesa Martin 

   Eileen Grunstra   

Library 

   Barb Reynolds 

Beekeeper 

   Margarete Fochtman 

Lighthouse Liaison 

   Margarete Fochtman 

 

 

 

 

Next Board Meeting 

June 28, 2021 6:30pm 

Next Newsletter Deadline 

June 10, 2021 

quilterscafe278@yahoo.com 



June 

PALS will be hosting local quilting couple and friends of member Cindy Vogel, Chris and Kathy 
Strandberg. Before they were quilters, they were some of the most creative and artistic friends 
she has. They often made their own Christmas gifts for family members: woodworking, crafting 
and cooking.  Kathy went to Cindy’s friend’s quilt group about 10 years ago.  That next 
Christmas she made over 20 quilts for her family members! She was hooked!  

Chris started quilting about 2 ½ years ago when his asthma prevented him from enjoying 
woodworking and Kathy bought him his own sewing machine. 
  
The rest is history.  They are quite a team and create unique and beautiful quilts! They will 
present their quilting story and a trunk show. Come out and welcome these local artists.  

July 

We will be presenting our QOV quilts to the state coordinator at our July 12th PALS meeting.  If 
you have a quilt either completed or in process, please email Cathy Baker at 
cbaker804@yahoo.com.  I am trying to get a complete inventory of our QOV donation quilts as 
well as see what needs to be completed for the July meeting.  Thanks for keeping this cause 
going even though we were unable to meet!   

Quilts of Valor 

Information for anyone interested in joining Michigan State Coordinator’s group membership 
for Quilts of Valor. (Lynn Lebeck has given PALS permission) 
 
How to join: 
Go to the Quilts of Valor site on-line:  qovf.org and click on “join us” 
This will take you to “membership registration”.  Click on “individual” and fill in information, 
Select “group member $10.00” 
Scroll down to fill in group name “Done is better than perfect” 
Scroll and choose communication preference, then SUBMIT  
 
Next fill out payment method.  Check back later at qovf.org for member confirmation and your 
member ID number.  You will be asked to create aa password for signing in as a member.  
 
Lynn renews her group membership in October each year.  You may join now, and again in 
October; or wait until October.  It is not mandatory to become a member to make/donate to 
Quilts of Valor. You may visit their site anytime, but there is more for members.  
 

 

 

 

 



Donation Quilts                                            Cindy Vogel, Rhesa Martin & Eileen Grunstra 

We have collected 98 quilts for Donation Quilts since November. Thank you, PALS quilters for 
your loving donations! Now that we are meeting again, we will have quilt kits and supplies 
available at the meetings. We have full kits cut from Charm Squares and Jellyroll strips. We also 
have labels.  
 
If you need batting, please email me the size of your quilt and I will precut it at home and bring 
it to the meeting.  
 
My email is cindyjo56@frontier.com Thank you for supporting our efforts to make quilts for our 
community.  
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Upcoming Michigan Quilt Shows 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

2021 Coopersville Farm Museum Quilt Exhibit 
 
“Quilts & Their Stories” will be on exhibit this August and September at the Coopersville Farm 
Museum in downtown Coopersville, MI.  The feature this year is the “Medallion” quilt and is the 
subject of the Director’s Choice category. 
 
This year some of us have had Joy Lamphere help us in the making of a medallion quilt and it 
was fun.  Others of us have made medallion quilts for other reasons or inherited them. 
 
It would be nice to share these with others in our quilting world and we have been invited to do 
so by the CFM.  This is NOT a judged or juried show. 
 What’s needed:   - a quilt (with a 3” sleeve attached for hanging) 
        - the story behind the quilt 
 
Your quilt and story would need to be dropped off at CFM between Jul 1 – 17, 2021 on Tues, 
Thurs or Sat between 10 a.m. and 2 p.m.  The pick-up time would be Oct 2, 5 or 7, 2021 during 
the same times. A photo will be taken of you and your quilt when it is dropped off. 
 
You DO NOT need to be a member of the CFM to participate in these exhibits. 
Contact Suzette Mattson at 231-894-3555 or at themattsons@hotmail.com for entry 
information and an “entry/loan” form.  Let’s join the fun and share your story!     

 
 
 
 
 

 

Friday, July 9, 2021 8am through 
Saturday, July 10, 4pm 

$7.00 USD 
Marshall United Methodist Church 

721 US Highway 27 North 
Marshall, Michigan 49068 

 

Over 100 quilts, Vendors, Country Store, Raffle Quilt, Silent Auction for Mini Quilts, and Gift 
Baskets.  Same weekend as Marshall’s “My Garden Tour”. 
 

mailto:themattsons@hotmail.com


 Resources                                                                                                                     Vicki Gale 
 
Continuing our search for resources, known and unknown, I can recommend Olie and Evie, a 

shop that started as strictly online in 2013 but then became a traditional business in 2018, 

setting up shop in the family farmhouse where the owner grew up.  Besides selling quality 

quilting cottons and notions, they also do long arm quilting.  If you want to visit, it will take you 

a while to make the trip, they are located in Lewisville, Idaho.  If you want to make the journey, 

contact them about classes and retreats which are offered and make it a real adventure!  My 

contact with them came about as I tried to locate a particular fabric collection I saw in American 

Patchwork and Quilting.  They didn't even have it in yet but were willing to take my order and 

ship it to me when it came in.  You can check out their website: olieandevie.com 

This month's "brick and mortar" businesses are closer than those in the past.  I recently visited 

The General Store in Whitehall.  Their quilt fabric collection is tucked into a room on the side of 

the main display area.  While the offerings are not as numerous as the larger quilt shops, there 

are certainly enough to choose for the makings of your next quilt.  Available here are 

completed quilts for sale, made by members of the owner's family, all of which are quilted by 

Darla Parks, both edge-to-edge and custom.  You will find Phyllis at The General Store, located 

at 103 E. Colby Street, Whitehall, Mi. 49461, phone (231) 894-2164. 

Another nearby business is the New Ewe Yarn and Quilt Shoppe in Newaygo.  If you are one of 

those gifted folks who knits and/or crochets, in addition to quilting, this is the place for 

you!  Here you can get yarns such as Berroco, Sidar, Blue Sky and others for all your knitting and 

crocheting projects.  For those of us who have not expanded our skill set to include these, you 

will find a wonderful selection of fabrics by Moda, Riley Blake, Maywood, Henry Glass and many 

more.  In addition to the array of fabrics, are precuts, quilting books and patterns, quilting kits, 

and notions.  They encourage you to come and browse -- the coffee is always brewing. They are 

located at 59 W State Road, Newaygo, Mi. 49337, phone (231) 652-5262.  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

http://olieandevie.com/


 



 
 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 

 

 

Support local businesses 

on-line.  They are 

reopening as well as 

operating online.  Don’t 

forget them. 
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